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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

P & C CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 

The P & C Christmas raffle tickets have gone home today with students. Please support our wonderful 

P & C by selling the tickets at $2.00each.   

There are some fantastic prizes. 

 1. Gift certificate for Wollongong Surf Leisure Resort donated by Wollongong Surf Leisure Resort 

(retail value exceeds $400) 

 2. Soniq portable blue tooth speaker valued at $129 

 3.  Body Shop Pack Value at $130, donated by Tanya’s body Shop at home 

 4.  Full ham and butcher voucher -valued at $100, $30 of voucher donated by El Meato Butchery 

 5.  DoTeRRa Gift Pack - Valued at $100, donated by Soul Essentials with Manda 

 6.  Baby Girl Gift basket -Valued at $80, donated by Helen Gooch 

 7.  Movie and Candy Bar vouchers for four people 

 8.  Invert Gymnastic Lesson vouchers donated by Vaughan Edmonds 

 9.  Christmas Wreath donated by Bek’s Blooms 

 10. Christmas Tea Hamper donated by Colleen McAlister 

 11. $50 Ban Thai Restaurant voucher– donated by Ban Thai restaurant 

 12. $50 Fuel voucher 

2020 STATIONERY REQUIREMENTS 

The stationery requirements for students for 2020 is on the following page, please ensure that your 

child is ready for the new school year. 

 

Annette Broadbent and Bron Livesey 

Principals 
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LIBRARY NEWS 

Book Club orders are due by Monday 2 December. 

This week is the last week for borrowing for the year, if your child is no longer 

going to borrow please return all books to the library. 
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Stage 1 Art Show 2019 
Come and see our fantastic 

Artworks ! 

Thursday, November 28th  

2.30 p.m. - 4.00 p.m.               
In the AV Room 
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25/11 Talent Quest Auditions 
 
26/11  PBL Reward 
 
27/11  
 
28/11  Stage 1 Art Show 2:30pm to 4pm                                           
Stage 2 Gymnastics 
Stage 3 in house transition Goulburn High 
School 
29/11  Stage 1 Lieder Theatre Excursion 
             Stage 2 Questacon Excursion 
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2/12 Year 6 Camp to Berry  
          Swim School starts Year 3 
 
3/12   
 
4/12  Year 5 Camp to Wombaroo 
 
5/12 
 
6/12 

 

 
 

 
Open Tuesdays and Thursdays. 

Lunches will be ready for 11:30am. 
Without  the   amazing  support  of  the  school  

community we would be unable to  

offer this service to the students.   

Thank you to all of our volunteers. 

Canteen 

Respect Responsibility   Safety  

Thank you to all our  

wonderful  volunteers 

PLEASE CONTACT KIM SHIRLEY   

 0437 033 765 

Tuesday 26 Nov 
9am-12.15pm 
Pat Levign 
Ashley Webster 
 
Recess 
Nicole Silling 

Thursday 28 Nov 
9am-12.15pm 
Melissa Bell 
Martin Yeadon 
Mandy Cupitt 
Recess 
Melissa Bell 
 

 

EARLY ARRIVALS TO SCHOOL 

School Hours 8:50am  to 3:20pm 

Class Hours 9:20am to 3:20pm 

ONLY early bus students to be on site before 8:50am 
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“Hey Indy! Do you think we should get an elf on the shelf this year?” Mrs 

McKellar asked curiously. “Of course we should get an elf on the shelf this 

year! I have so many reasons why we should get one.” said Indy excitedly. 

“Okay go on, tell me why we should get an elf on the shelf this year” Mrs 

McKellar said with lots of curiosity. “Well firstly, I think we should get an elf 

on the shelf because every child in this room would be very excited and 

grateful that we get to have one because we have been waiting for nearly a 

whole year!” Indy said nervously. “That’s a good reason. Tell me some more”! 

said Mrs McKellar wonderingly. “Secondly, the elf on the shelf would make a 

lot of mess and everybody would think it’s funny except for one person of 

course, you because you’re going to have to clean the elf’s mess up .” Indy 

said with lots of laughter. “Well that’s not very nice because I will have to 

clean it up during my break time.” Said Mrs McKellar angrily. “Finally, I think 

we should get an elf on the shelf this year because I bet all of 3M would be-

have wonderfully. We would get all of our work done quickly so there would 

be time for us to play a game or two. We would also all behave well and be 

kind to one another, and not a single person in this class would get a red 

card.” Indy said anxiously. “Those were some amazing reasons why we should 

get one. Now tell me a conclusion please” Mrs McKellar said happily.  “Okay” 

said Indy. “In conclusion, I think we should get an elf on the shelf for all of 

these reasons because they are wonderful and made by me!” Indy said.  

“Okay we can get an elf on the shelf” Mrs McKellar said happily. 

 

By Indy Brar, 3M 

https://www.goodtoknow.co.uk/family/30-ingenious-elf-on-the-shelf-ideas-98626
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PBL News 
encouraging and strengthening  

student awareness  
of school-wide expectations 
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Congratulations to our students named below who 

have each won canteen vouchers.          

  “ Great job everyone”!   

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

   

   

  

        

    

        

  

Our focus this week is  

“Wear school uniform and 
school hat” 

Good luck everyone! 

GWPS LEARNING CLUB 

TUESDAYS 3:20 – 4:15PM 

 

Applications open for 2019 

Free homework assistance and support          

provided along with afternoon tea for            

students at the School Library.  

 

For registration information for 2019 please    

contact Debbie from The Smith Family on 

0438491964 or  

deb.emmett@thesmithfamily.com.au  

Learning Club runs week 2–9 every school term. 

Emma and Charlotte, Logan and Eliza (away) 

Just a gentle reminder to parents not 

to send peanut butter sandwiches or 

any peanut products to school as we 

have students that 

are highly allergic. 

Thank you 

When updating your CareMonkey 

details online (change of address, 

phone numbers etc). Please also 

notify the school office of the 

changes as the information on 

CareMonkey does not transfer over. 

Thank you. 

mailto:jeremy.sharpe@thesmithfamily.com.au
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 Geoff’s Concert  
 

 

Family and Friends are warmly invited 
to enjoy the K-4 students in concert. 

Students have been rehearsing all year 
and will perform their greatest hits  

under the guidance of                         
Geoff Stewart-Richardson. 

When: Tuesday, 26 November  

Where: Hall 

Time: 10.15 
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FOR SALE  

Australian Maths Dictionary 

$10 each  

Available at the office 
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Lego/Duplo Club 

 

Goulburn West Lego/Duplo Club is held every Wednesday  

at recess in Mrs Bill’s classroom.                                        

If you have any unwanted Lego or Duplo at home we would greatly  

appreciate any donations. 
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The Smith Family Scholarship 

     If you  

   Have a Health Care Card or Parent Pension Card  

   Value your child’s education and they are in Years K - 6 

   Have a child with good attendance (90% or more) 

Then your child may be eligible. 

    Benefits include; 

    Money for School Things. 

                   Uniforms and shoes, text books, course materials, excursions. 

    Education Support for children and their families. 

    Programs to help with children’s reading and numeracy. 
 

 

Speak to: Robyn at The Smith Family or call 48212833  

or contact  the Principal 
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Goulburn West will be running a Pokemon Club for students. 

The club is for students interested in playing the Pokemon card game. There 
will be mentors for those new to the game. 

They meet during recess time on Wednesday in the library. 

NO cards are to be brought in from home. 

Due to some very generous donations from , and some of 
our Goulburn West families, the school has several decks of cards that the 

club will play with. 

If you have any questions about the club please contact Mrs Gooch. 

www.thesmithfamily.com.au  
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Violin lessons at Goulburn West Public School 
 
In 2019, Geoff Stewart-Richardson will be continuing the strings programme 
at Goulburn West Public School.  Geoff is an experienced string teacher. 
 
Lessons can be provided in violin, viola or cello. 
 
Not only will students be able to learn the violin or cello (or viola), they will be able to learn 
music in a wide variety of styles - including contemporary music, classical, folk jazz and even 
rock! 
 
If you are interested in starting one of these instruments or would like more information, 
please get in touch with Geoff on 0432 314 376. 

    

 

Music Keyboard lessons for children Year 2 to 10.  

 

$13 per week. 45 minute group lesson.  

Price includes music book and CD.  

 

Contact Keith Binns on 4821 9248 or 
go to www.keyboardgoulburn.com.au 

 

 Kids on Keyboards 
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